
 

 

WFWP Stuttgart, Germany's follow-up to the Peace and Family Festival in Vienna 
 
Ute Lemme 
May 10, 2018 
 

 
 
We started the meeting with a screening of the short film ‘Peace Starts with Me’, projected onto the big 
screen. 
 
Ute Lemme gave a report about the experience of our group from Stuttgart, illustrated by many photos: 
our arrival at the hotel on 28 April and the tour around Vienna city center the next morning -St. Stephan’s 
Cathedral, the Opera House, Wiener Hofburg (former principal imperial palace).  
 

The photographs of the main event in the Vienna 
City Hall in the afternoon of 29 April were 
especially impressive, the event was attended by 
about 10,000 people who enjoyed the rich and 
varied cultural program as well as Mrs. Moon’s 
address, WFWP Co-founder, on the topic: ‘Peace 
Starts With Me’. And of course, we took a 
commemorative photograph of our women’s group 
and guests in front of the City Hall. 
 
The presentation ended with further photos of the 
following day, 30 April, after which Ute Lemme 
read some excerpts of Mrs. Moon’s speech, 
translated into German. 

 
After this, we had the opportunity to listen to some of the testimonies and impressions of the ladies who 
had attended. Four guests spoke with great enthusiasm and appreciation, and Gabriele Schickert rounded 
off the impressions with her report. 
 
We are very grateful for this trip and the opportunity to deepen our friendships 
 
Reported by Ute Lemme 
WFWP Stuttgart/Germany 
 


